
Batian, Mount Kenya. Our group consisted of Juan Carlos Robla, Pilar 
Fernández, Teresa Marchán, Luis Suárez, Nando Marné, Luisa Alonso, César 
de Prado, Angeles García, Angeles Navarro, Paco Gómiz and me. After sev­
eral ascents of Lenana by the normal route and Point Peter by the difficult east 
face, on July 12 Suárez, de Prado, Marné and I made a new route on Batian 
on the north face. Our route was between the west ridge and the north glacier. 
On July 14 Marné, de Prado, Gómiz and I climbed the Firmin-Hicks route on 
Batian.
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